June 18, 2008

Kip Fox, AEP

RE: 
DAM Business Process Procedures White Paper 

General Comments:

1. Section #3 b iii ) AEP recommends that the completion of DRUC is no later than 2200. This still may affect units that require long lead times for start up. 

2. Section #3 c i) AEP recommends that the MP(s) represent 10% of the total expected bids. 


In General, allowing exceptions to the DAM Program run for Market Participants (MP) which are having technical problems submitting DAM information is not a good business practice. If the submittal is caused by the MP systems and not ERCOT systems, manual submission could be made through the data portal or through other QSE's.  We recommend that the IMM review this business practice for controls to reasonably assure that MP cannot manipulate DAM pricing information. 


